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MOTTO 
To promote and stimulate 

the preservation, restoration, 
and maintenance of the 

Model A Ford automobile 

Inside This Issue 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
The end of the year is quickly approaching. This has 
been another great year for the club, and I want to 
thank all the members, committee, and leadership for 
their hard work and dedication. Y’all have made this 
year another huge success! A special thanks goes to Ron 
Cherry for planning our tours and Susan Cherry for all 
the hard work making the Sweetheart and Christmas 
Party events extra special. 
 
Our November election process ended in a state of flux this year leaving us with our officer positions vacant 
for next year. I would encourage members to step up and let us know if they would like to participate in an 
officer position. I know that the outgoing leadership team will help in any way possible. Please reach out to me 
by the Christmas Party and let’s talk. So far, our new volunteers are Linda Beitler for Secretary and Linda 
Bragaw for Ladies Activities. Thanks to both of you for stepping forward. Congratulations!  
This leaves President and Vice President positions still open. 
 
As the year ends, there is always some administrative duties that we need to complete before we are ready for 
the new year. Please remember to submit your mileage forms to Rich Haut. We would like these submitted by 
our Christmas Party so we can recognize members. Annual membership is also due so please send your dues to 
Perry Jones.  
 
Upcoming events: First, I’ve got to mention our annual Christmas Party on December 10th at Walden Yacht 
Club. The event will be held from 11 AM to 2 PM. Thanks go to Susan Cherry for organizing this great event. I 
can’t wait! Don’t forget our breakfast the week before on December 3rd at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia. 
 
On behalf of our leadership team, thanks again for a great year! Be safe and we will see you at the Christmas 
Party.  
 
Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays! 

 
 
  

From the President’s Desk 
By David Teale 

From the President’s Desk 
By: David Teale 
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Piney Wood Model A Ford Club  

Meeting Minutes for November 8, 2022 
Valley Ranch BBQ 

 
President, David Teale opened the meeting at 7:02.   
Mitzi Shaddix led us in prayer and David led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
David recognized our newer members, Doc & Linda Poth.  Chuck Horn introduced us to his guest, Nancy.  
David then reminded everyone that he had gaskets for sale with the $5 proceeds going to the club.   
Jim Blaszczak said he had 2022 Texas Tour souvenir glasses for sale at $2 or 3/$5. 
 
Jim Blaszczak made a motion to approve the October minutes and Robert Bullard seconded the motion.   
The motion passed. 
 
David informed the club of the craft bazaar fundraiser total. He also noted that Troy Walling received a 
Newsletter of Merit Award for the PWA Newsletter.  David talked about the work being done on an AA truck for 
the Hobby Museum.  Several Model A clubs are helping restore this truck.   
 
Rich Haut reminded everyone to turn in their mileage for the year if they’re looking for a radiator badge. 
 
Troy Walling talked about the Texas Tour and how the committee was unaware of the competition with the 
High Country Tor in Breckenridge, CO at the same time.  The committee voted to trim the Texas Tour by 
eliminating Fashion Judging, Car Judging, and Hubley Races. We will still hold a fashion show.  Troy asked 
everyone to please go ahead and reserve their room if they plan to go to the Texas Tour.   
Troy also asked everyone to send articles for the newsletter. 
 
Susan Cherry talked about the Christmas Party to be held at Walden Yacht Club on December 10, 2022. 
Please fill out the registration form as soon as possible and mail it to Susan with your check payable to PWA.  
The cost is $45 for members and $50 for guests.  Susan and Ron are also working on the Sweetheart Tour. 
 
Frank Delucia gave the Treasurer’s Report reminding everyone that the club voted to combine the General 
Account and the Tour Account. He gave an accounting of the Deposits and the Expenses.  Troy Walling made a 
motion to approve the report and Jim Blaszczak seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 
 
Mitzi Shaddix read the birthdays and anniversaries. 
 
Perry Jones, Membership Chairperson, was not at the meeting so if you want to pay your dues,  
please see Frank Delucia. 
   
 

PWA Meeting Minutes – November 8, 2022 
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Jackson Garrison gave an update on the national organizations.  Robert Bullard has been reelected to the MAFCA 
Board of Directors. The 2022 MAFCA National Awards Banquet will be held in Golden, Colorado December 5-8, 
2022. 
 
Jackson talked about creating CD’s with Model A Era music.  
He’s thinking to sell 2024 calendars in 2023 and give a music CD with each calendar. 
 
Robert Bullard explained the process for determining each MAFCA board member’s responsibility on the board.   
 
Frank Delucia talked about the Tool Box that is available to members. 
   
Dan Kundts has the Club Library in his truck.  Let him know if you’re interested in anything. Members leave a 
$20 deposit while they have materials checked out.  Upon return of materials, the deposit is refunded to the 
club member. 
 
Ron Cherry showed a list of PWA activities for 2022 and reminded everyone that we still have the Tomball 
Parade on 11/19, 2022.  We are to be at the usual meeting spot by 9:00. You will have time to decorate your car 
for the parade theme “Cowboy Christmas”.  Robert & Elaine Bullard will bring doughnuts and kolaches again.  
Bring your own drinks.  As we exit the parade, we will drive to Goodson’s Café for a meal.  Each club member 
pays for their meal.  Let Ron Cherry know how many will be attending the meal. 
On December 3 there will be the monthly club breakfast at Magnolia Diner and the Christmas Party is on 
December 10 at Walden Yacht Club. 
 
David reminded everyone that we’re still looking for new leadership for 2023.  We need a President, Vice 
President and Secretary. Please consider running for an office or nominating someone.  Art Shaddix then 
nominated Jeff Boyle, but Jeff declined as his work schedule just won’t allow this type of commitment. 
 
Kathy Hartzog said Linda Bragaw will take over as the Ladies’ Technical Chairperson. 
 
After a brief break, the men gathered for a seminar on Threads and Bolts.  The ladies created “I’m Thankful 
for…” pumpkins. 
 
When members came back together, there was a drawing for the 50/50.  Betty Watts was the winner. 
 
The meeting ended at 8:30. 
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November 5th 
 

Houston 1940 Air Terminal Museum AA Truck Update Saturday 11/5/2022 
 

Members of the Greater Houston MARC Club and the Piney Woods A’s Club 
worked on the 1928 Texaco Gasoline Tanker truck. 

Approximately fourteen club members and four museum workers participated. 
 

The volunteers removed the engine, transmission, and radiator. 
Leonard Nettles, a Burtz Authorized Engine rebuilder is donating a  

nice original running engine. 
Tucker’s Radiator is refurbishing the radiator. Tucker’s is a reliable source  

for radiator work. 
 

A “workday” will be scheduled in Mid-December to work on the brake system. 
 

The engine will be reinstalled in late January 2023 along with the radiator and other 
miscellaneous parts. The goal is to have the truck running in late January. 

 
Gordon Cook, of the Greater Houston Club, is leading the effort. 

 
If you care to participate in this effort, please contact the effort coordinator, 
Michael Eisenbise, cell +1-864-285-5641, Michael.Eisenbise@Gmail.com 

 
After breakfast at Lynns Table located in Spring of which 25 members of our club 

attended, five volunteers from our club traveled to the Houston 1940 
Air Terminal Museum located at Hobby Airport to assist others in restoring the  

1928  Texaco Gasoline tank truck 
 

The five members of our club are David Teale, Ron Cherry, 
Bob Hitchcock, Chris Fredona, and Les Broyles 

 
  

November Events 2022 
By: Troy Walling 
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Thanks to the Piney Wood A’s for volunteering to assist other club members 

to continue the Model A culture 
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Tomball Holiday Parade 
November 19th. 

 
This year’s turnout was affected by a cold, rainy, and blustery day 

However, the show must go on and we had a smaller number of Model A’s (5) with 12 people 
Braving the elements 

 

 
Due to the rain, we only had one photo of our entries 

 
Waiting patiently at the Goodson Café were 28 others who drove their modern cars to 

celebrate the day.  
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Although the weather outside is frightful 

Inside the room is delightful 
Even though we can’t drive our Model A’s 
We have a warm and cozy place to stay 
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Congratulations to Elaine and Robert for their A of the Month 
On the Mafca website. Our Piney Wood members were recognized 

Several times this year. 
 
 

Congratulations to Robert Bullard on his reelection 
To the National Mafca Committee board. 

Thanks for a job well done. 
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Thanks to all of our club members for sharing their experiences and 
Love of the Model A’s with others 
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2023 Texas Tour 
WE NEED YOU! 

 

 
 
 Meal Planning 
 Route Planning 
 Hotel Selection 
 Conference Center 
 Event Planning 
 Entertainment 

 
This January, we will have sign-up sheets for all who wish 

To assist on this great adventure. 
 
 

 
  

 Event Logo 
 City Liaison  
 Much More 

See Troy Walling or David Teale for details 
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2022 PWA Calendar of Events 
 
Jan 8   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Jan 8  PWA Board Meeting following breakfast 
Jan 11 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Jan 22 Journey to the Edge – Edge General Store Tour 
 
 
Feb 12-13 Annual Sweetheart Tour – LaSalle Hotel in Bryan, TX 
Feb 19 Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Feb 19 Monthly Meeting at Bullard’s Home following breakfast 
 
 
Mar 5  Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table in Old Town Spring 
Mar 8  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Mar 12 Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive 
Mar 12 Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas following Safety Check 
Mar 18 Weekday Tour to Bruce’s Rod Shop in Spring, TX 
 
 
Apr 1-3 Poor Boy Tour in Hallettsville, TX 
Apr 9  Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Apr 9  Monthly Meeting at Ed Holtgraver’s Home 
 
 
May 7  Tour to Wings & Wheels Fly-in at Pioneer Flight Museum in Kingsbury, TX 
May 10 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
May 14   Monthly Breakfast at Denny’s (2920 at TC Jester) 
 
 
Jun 4  Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Jun 4  Monthly Meeting at the Blaszczak’s Home 
Jun 12 – 17 MAFCA National Convention and Texas Tour in Kerrville, TX 
Jun 25 Visit Spring Cypress Assisted Living Center 
 
 
Jul 2  Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table in Old Town Spring 
Jul 4  Woodlands Independence Day Parade 
Jul 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  
Jul 15  Weekday Tour to Lone Star Mushrooms in Tomball, TX 
  

What’s On The Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry, PWA VP & Tour Coordinator 
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Aug 6  Monthly Breakfast at Denny’s (2920 at TC Jester) 
Aug 13 Annual Ice Cream Social at Spring Creek Forest Clubhouse 
Aug 13 Monthly Meeting immediately following Ice Cream Social 
 
 
Sep 3  Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Sep 4  St. Mary’s Church Picnic, High Hill, Texas 
Sep 10 Hummingbird Festival at Kleb Woods Nature Preserve 
Sep 12 Guy’s Night Car Show at Champion Forest Baptist Church 
Sep 13 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Sep 22 Weekday Tour to Lanier Theological Library – DATE CHANGE 
Sep 24 Gulf Coast Region AACA Hot Dog & Ice Cream Social 
 
 
Oct 8  Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Oct 8  Monthly Meeting at Hartzog’s Home following breakfast 
Oct 8  Annual Craft Fair & Fundraiser at Hartzog’s  Home 
Oct 14-16 Gulf Coast Tour to Beaumont, TX  
Oct 21-23 Autumn Trails Antique Car Weekend in Winnsboro, TX 
 
 
Nov 5 Monthly Breakfast at Lynn’s Table in Old Town Spring 
Nov 8 Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Nov 19 Tomball Holiday Parade (Date Confirmed) 
 
 
Dec 3 Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Dec 10 Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club 
 
 

Reminders 
Piney Wood Membership Fees are Due Now 

Please send them in today 
 

Be sure to send your mileage to Rich Haut 
For 2022. 

Become a member of the 800 club 
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Steven and Greta Nestle 12/1 

Jim and Kathy Hartzog 12/3 

Ashley and Lisa Griffin 12/6 

James and Leona Campbell 12/12 

Melvin and Constance Pless 12/22 

Charles and Clarkie Atkinson 12/30 

 

 

 

 
Jackie Walne  12/2 
Beckie Endebrock 12/6 
Jeff Boyles 12/8 
Carla Zulinski 12/23 
Doc Poth 12/23 
Walter Whatley 12/27 
Krystal Bivens 12/28 
Mitzi Shaddix 12/28 
Ronal Costello 12/30 
 
 

Sunshine Report 
By: Perry Jones, Sunshine Coordinator 
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Carburetor Insulator for Model A 
(Data Sheet and Instructions) 

Model A Zenith and Tillotson Carburetor Models 

Insulator Material: Phenolic (Heat resistant, will not degrade with oils, gasoline, etc.) 

Insulator Dimensions: 3/16 inches (.188) Thick, Machined to Ford’s original gasket drawing from archives. 

The thickness will not cause binding of the GAV shaft – Insulative performance is identical to thicker 
versions 

What you need to convert your car to the new insulator: 

1) Qty. (2) 5/16-18 UNC x 1 Inch Lg. Bolts (Replaces original 3/4 Inch Lg. Bolts) 
2) Qty. (2) 5/16 Lock Washers 
3) Qty. (2) Regular Model A Carburetor Gaskets (For top and bottom) 
4) Qty. (1) Carburetor Insulator 

Proper installation and configuration are shown below.               Figure 1 – Gasket 

Configuration Standard paper gaskets must be used on top and bottom of 

Carburetor Insulator to ensure a proper seal and no leaks. 

Note: Phenolic Insulator will not seal by itself 
 
 

Figure 2 shows Carburetor Insulator installed and sandwiched between 

two regular gaskets. Lock washers are required for the installation. 

 

Important Note: You must use new / longer 1-inch bolts to compensate for the additional thickness. Failure to 
replace bolts will result in damaged carburetor flange threads and the carburetor will not be secure to the manifold. 

Figure 2 – Carburetor Insulator Installed 
 

New Bolt & Lock Washer 
 
 
 

Std. Carburetor Gasket - Top 
 
 

Carburetor Insulator 
 
 

Std. Carburetor Gasket - Bottom 
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Era Fashion 

 

 
 

Perry and Tammie participated in a photo shoot at the Pioneer Air Museum  
located in Kingsbury, Texas 

 

 
 

Thanks to Jake Hellbach for the outstanding photos 
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FOR SALE 
 

By Rex McConnel 
1930 Coupe with Rumble Seat 

Excellent condition with Varco Trunk and two side spares 
Chicle Drab and Copra Drab 

For Information call 936-760-9624 or email trishmpeterson@comcast.net 
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FOR SALE 
 

Webber Carburetor Model 3236Setup for your Model A includes everything needed 
Choke Cable, exhaust header cast iron collector, 12-volt fuel pump, pressure regulator 

Fuel line and gauge with mounting bracket. 
Asking price $900 or best offer 

The original cost was over $1200 plus shipping 
Please contact David Van De Bogert at 262 325 5206 

Or Gregg Zulinski  936 521 9287 
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For Sale 
 

By Bill Krumel 
1929 Briggs fordor  Leather Blind back 

This a second-owner car from Nebraska 
Beautiful restoration in 1994 
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For inquiries, please contact 
Bill Krumel at 281-455-6205 

Doug at 281-786-7187 
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Dear Members, 

 

It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 
directory.  Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 
you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 
 

 

Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 
 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc.  
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 
 
Toll-Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 
Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle  
Mount Airy, MD 21771 
 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 
 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 
 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 
 snjparts@gmail.com 
 
Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 
 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477 

  

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com?subject=Saw%20your%20ad%20on%20the%20MAFCA%20web%20site
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com?subject=Saw%20your%20AD%20on%20the%20MAFCA%20web%20site
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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Gulf Coast Powder Coating 
 

8140 CAROLYN 
SANTA FE, TEXAS 77517 

 
(409) 925-3262     (409) 770-3228 

 
GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM 

http://donhart.com/
mailto:GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM
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AFTER 43 YEARS LETS LOOK BACK 
AT SOME PWA CLUB HISTORY 

 
 
 
 
 
 

“For several years there was talk between Model A’ers about trying to form a Model A 
Club North of Houston and in Montgomery County.  Four people said, “Let’s try”.  Notices 
were posted everywhere in the Spring, Woodlands, and Conroe area telling of the first 
gathering to be held August 9, 1977 at the Gulf State Auditorium in Conroe.  Those four 
people were Keith Jenkins, Buddy Moore, Larry and Gwyn Machacek. 
 

Eight families attended the gathering and they all said, “Let’s give this club a try”.  Officers 
were selected and then one of the big topics of discussion was what can we call 
ourselves.  Suggestions such as; Conroe A’s, Montgomery County Motometers, Piney 
Wood A’s, Big Thicket A’s and Rambling A’s were suggested.  It was suggested that a 
name would be picked at the September meeting.  Everyone then browsed through the 
display of literature on the Model A that Keith Jenkins and Larry Machacek had set up. 
 

At the second meeting the name Piney Wood Model A Ford Club (Piney Wood A’s, for 
short) was chosen and a Newsletter’s name of “The Ford Squeaks” was selected.  
Moreover, the club grew by 4 new members. 
 
By the end of 1977, the newly formed club had 16 families.  They were Bryant Baugus, 
Donald & Cindy Chrisner, John & Judy Davidson, Monte Fine, Jerry Fisher, Thomas 
Gilbert, Dick Hand, Keith & Marlene Jenkins, Benny Klekar, Tom & Joan Lowery, Larry 
& Gwyn Machacek, Donald Mog, Buddy & Sandy Moore, Guy & Betty Nightingate, 
Harold & Carolyn Smith, and Thomas Wilkerson. 
 

The following year (1978) saw the club becoming a chapter of the Model A Ford Club of 
America (MAFCA).  Years later, in 1983, the club became a region in the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC).  “THE REST IS HISTORY.” 
 

At our 35
th
 Anniversary luncheon July 14, 2012, we all receive a souvenir print out of all 

the Piney Wood A’s meeting minutes for 1977.  The club today has far surpassed any 
vision our founding fathers might have had 35 years ago. 
 

We all should be proud of that as we tack on the future years to come and, be very 
thankful for that meeting held on August 9, 1977 when “Let’s Give This Club A Try” 
received enough “Yes” votes. 
  

 

The Following Article, By Gwyn Machacek, 
Entitled “CRANKED UP IN 1977”, 

Was Published In Our 
September 1995 & July 2012 Newsletter 

By Paul Lewis: 
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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All newsletter mail should be sent the Editor at address: 
 
The Ford Squeaks - P iney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy G Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 

 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

2022 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 
        Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
President: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 
 
Vice President & Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
 
Secretary & Advertising: 
Elaine Bullard elainebulliard53@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer: 
Frank DeLucia frankdelucia@att.net 
 
Board of Directors: 
Art Shaddix (1) jashaddix@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones (1) jones_perry@hotmail.com 
Chris Fredona (2) CFredona@att.net 
Susan Cherry (2) rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 
Jim Blaszczak  (Past President)  
 
Audit: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 
 
Membership & Email Coordinator: 
Perry Jones   (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 
 
Newsletter: 
Troy Walling    (troy.39@sbcglobal.net) 
 
National Reporter: 
Jackson Garrison.  garrisonja427@gmail.com 
 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Jackson Garrison.  garrisonja427@gmail.com 
 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones  (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 
 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts  kundts@Yahoo.com 
 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix  mitzishaddix@gmail.coml 
 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach  bearing1@gmail.com 
 
Librarian: 
Dan Kundts  kundts@Yahoo.com 
 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale  dwteale@comcast.net 
 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez  sergiofernandeztxgmail.com 
 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 
 
Mileage Keeper: 
Rich Haut                                richhaut@gmail.com 
 
Media Chairperson: 
Alex Brock  asbrock@me.com 
 
Community Involvement (OME): 
Paul Gross                                paulgross@earthlink.net 
 
Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): 
Kathy Hartzog  kathy_cypress@yahoo.com 
 
Model A Tool Crib:   Frank DeLucia    frankdelucia@att.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc.  This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter.  Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance.  Members may 
publish non‐commercial ads at no cost for Model A related items:  
For Sale, Wanted or Trade.  They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter.  
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to insure 
publication in the next month’s issue.  Membership dues in the 
Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year.  Annual 
membership is required in MAFCA.  MAFCA dues are $50.00 per 
year (subject to change).  Membership applications are available 
from the Club Membership Director or from our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com).  The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00PM at the Valley Ranch Bar‐B‐Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249).  Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 

mailto:troy.39@sbcglobal.net
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:kathy_cypress@yahoo.com
http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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